Orenstein made a motion to approve the request as presented, Commissioner
Wisenbaker second. All voted in favor, no one opposed. Motion carried.

Francis Lake Lift Station Pump
Chairman Slaughter stated the matter has been resolved and does not need to be
considered.

Termination of Lease - Public Defender

County Manager, Joe Pritchard, presented a request to terminate the lease agreement
between Lowndes County and IDP South Patterson Street, LLC, for property located at
106 South Patterson Street. Mr. Pritchard stated the Public Defender's Offices have been
relocated into the new building, adding the space is no longer needed. Commissioner
Griner made a motion to terminate the lease, Commissioner Evans second. All voted in
favor, no one opposed. Motion carried.

Hahira Extraterritorial Water and Sewer Service Extensions

County Manager, Joe Pritchard, presented the item. Mr. Pritchard stated that in
accordance with the Special Settlement Provisions of the Lowndes County Service
Delivery Strategy Agreement effective July 1, 2008, Hahira is requesting to serve 59.627
acres on the south side of Hahira. Mr. Pritchard further stated the property was annexed
into the City of Hahira by Mayor and Council on November 7, 2019. Commissioner
Orenstein made a motion to approve the request, Commissioner Griner second. All voted
in favor, no one opposed. Motion carried.

2020 Holiday Schedule

Human Resources Director, Kevin Beals, presented the schedule. Mr. Beals stated the
holidays have been prepared in accordance with Lowndes County's personnel policy.
Commissioner Evans made a motion to approve the schedule, Commissioner Orenstein
second. All voted in favor, no one opposed. Motion carried.

Section 125 Plan Document Renewal for 2020

Human Resources Director, Kevin Beals, presented the item. Mr. Beals stated the plan
provides for qualifying employee deductions to be withheld pretax. Vice Chairman
Marshall made a motion to approve the renewal as presented, Commissioner Wisenbaker
second. All voted in favor, no one opposed. Motion carried.

2020 Workers' Compensation Insurance Renewal

Human Resources Director, Kevin Beals, presented the renewal in the amount of
$182,971.00, to include discounts and safety credits that reduce the annual premium to
$165,229.00. Commissioner Griner made a motion to approve the renewal,
Commissioner Evans second. All voted in favor, no one opposed. Motion carried.



